
5th January 2015
Ref:  DSG(2016)C001

Derek Mackay MSP
Minister for Transport and Islands
St Andrew’s House
Regent Road
Edinburgh, EH1 3DG

Please respond to:

June Love
DSG Secretariat
Dounreay.com
Traill House
7 Olrig Street
Thurso, Caithness, KW14 7BJ

Tel:      01847 890886
Fax:     01847 893459
Email: info@dounreaystakeholdergroup.org

Dear Mr Mackay

BERRIEDALE BRAES

With reference to the letter to you from Trudy Morris on behalf of the Chair of the Caithness
Transport Forum and as Chief Executive of Caithness Chamber of Commerce. I am writing to
add the Dounreay Stakeholder Group’s support to ensure that the Berriedale Braes upgrade
project is given priority in any transport spending following the UK Government’s Spending
Review.

The issue of the difficulties associated with the Berriedale Braes section of the A9 has been on
the agenda for some time now and the area’s social and economic development groups are
working hard to ensure that the community can diversify as Dounreay completes its
decommissioning programme.  This is an essential infrastructure project which will help in
enhancing inward investment issues for the future.

It is also a genuine lifeline route for people living in the far north which could have dire
consequences if the road (as it is) became blocked.  While the road incidence statistics are not
all recorded it is a matter of record that the hairpin bend has a potential to cause a serious
accident as with the incident of the near miss of the school bus sometime ago.

As you will be aware this has been on the agenda for a number of years.  Via the Caithness
Transport Forum and Chamber an alternative to an earlier flyover proposal was identified.
Funding was provided by the Nuclear Decommissioning Authority, Highland Council and
HITRANS to allow a feasibility study to be carried out.  This resulted in an acceptable simpler
solution being identified which would cost a small fraction of the cost for a flyover.



As stated in the previous letters to you, Scottish Government has committed many billions of
pounds in upgrading roads south of Inverness and we simply ask that you commit to prioritising
the transport solution for Caithness and North Sutherland.

We look forward to hearing an announcement of your commitment to the provision of funding
to allow the re-alignment of the Braes.

Yours sincerely

David Flear
DSG Chairman

cc. DSG Members
Rob Gibson, MSP
Fergus Ewing, MSP
John Swinney, MSP
Rhoda Grant, MSP
David Stewart, MSP
Mary Scanlon, MSP
Keith Brown, MSP
Gail Ross, Caithness Councillor (Civic head)
Caithness Transport Forum, Chair

The Dounreay Stakeholder Group (DSG) is represented by over 20 organisations and therefore
this response is one that is generally agreed by most organisations.  However, there are some
organisations, who may not agree entirely with this submission and therefore these
organisations have been encouraged to provide their own response where appropriate.


